
May 15, 2023 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 

Per RSA 541:3, I am submitting a Motion for Rehearing of Order No. 26,809 of the Docket DW 20-117. 

There are 2 grievances that the Public Utilities Commission failed to address in Order No. 26,809 

“Approving Settlement on Step I Adjustment.”  

1. Based on HAWC’s own reported data to NH DES, the MSDC spend of $892,500 is not used 

and useful and thus HAWC should not be allowed to use that full spend amount as 

justification to increase ratepayers’ permanent rates as requested. 

2. HAWC is not honoring their agreement to purchase and sell 250,000 gallons of water per 

day from MWW before selling Atkinson’s groundwater. 

If HAWC were to purchase and sell 250,000 gallons of water per day, the $892,500 would indeed be 

used and useful. 

Please find attached, my motion for rehearing, per RSA 541:3 and RSA 541:4. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Karen S. Steele 

Intervenor 

 


